New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

January 5, 2012
The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Thursday, January 5, 2012, at 2:33 p.m. in the school library.
Members present included:  Georgia Gordon, J.D. Duncan, Karen Drake and Mark Thomas.  

Members absent:  Trina Ramsey, Renee Brinson.  Due to employment conflicts, both parent representatives have resigned.  PTA is overseeing an election to vote in two more parent members.
Agenda:  Mr. Thomas reviewed the agenda with the council and recognized the visitors.  
Visitors present:  Kristin Gani, Terri Morgan. 
Minutes Review:  The minutes of the monthly meeting on December 1 were reviewed.  J.D. Duncan made a motion to accept the minutes and Georgia Gordon seconded it.
Old Business:  
PTA:  The SBDM Council and PTA came together to discuss how to improve communication between the school and PTA when it comes to fundraisers and/or donations.
Vision and Mission Statement:  The vision and mission statement were passed out to each member for review with no more revisions being made. 

New Business:

School Improvement Funds:  Kristin Gani discussed with the council about the $28,565.00 in school improvement funds that were released to New Highland. A proposal will need to be submitted to central office on how this money will be spent for the betterment of the school.   Ideas were discussed for effective ways to use IPad technology; increasing productivity of student learning.  Teachers will team up to write guidelines for the use of the IPads.  A motion was made by Georgia Gordon for Ms. Gani to write a proposal for the purchase of the IPads and applications.  Motion seconded by Karen Drake.
PLD Day:  The agenda for the next PLD day scheduled for January 30 was discussed.  Peer Coaching will be reviewed and implementing Literacy Centers.
Roundtable Discussion:  The next Roundtable Discussion has been scheduled for February 9 from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at Radcliff Elementary School.  The SBDM Council has been invited to attend.  
Committee Review:  No committee policies or minutes were reviewed at this time. 
Instruction:  No items were addressed at the meeting.
Student Achievement/Success Stories:  The spotlight is on Mr. Maddock and Mr. Cox’s classes and their filming achievement.  Both of these second grade classes came together and acted out four plays that were filmed.  The students created their own advertisement, which served as their persuasive paper assignment that was sent home to invite parents out for “Matinee Monday”.  There was an overwhelming turnout with a standing ovation at the conclusion of the film.
In December, Ms. Sweet presented “Prehistoric Christmas” to standing room only in the gym.  This was a play done by all the second grade classes at New Highland.  The school was treated to a performance before Christmas break, which was enjoyed by all.  The evening performance was recorded by HCEC TV and aired all Christmas week.
Finance:  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the finance report and Georgia Gordon seconded. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  

Minutes submitted by Monica Oliver

